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      Every other year for Lent we do the “Holden Evening Prayer” service. It is a beautiful musical 

service based on the “Vespers”, or “evening” prayer service. Each time we do this 

service I choose a theme to preach short sermons on. In the past we have worked our way 

through the sections in Luther’s Small Catechism related to the Lord’s Prayer, and Apostles 

Creed, last time we took a look at different famous men in the Bible and their struggles and 

triumphs. This year I have decided to dedicate each week of Lent to an introduction to the five 

books of the Pentateuch. 

     The Pentateuch or “Torah” are some of the most important books both in our faith and 

in the Jewish tradition. They encompass the beginning of creation up to the Jewish people 

entering the promised land. Within these five books we find the building blocks of 

understanding our relationship with God. Within these five books we find God’s gift of the Law, 

and the blessing of his promises. 

     Lent is a time of introspection and prayer and thus, I think it will be most valuable to us 

as a congregation to spend time learning the history and makeup of the books first designed to 

help us do those very things. We will begin our journey with the book of Genesis on March 1st , 

and each successive week will tackle a different book in the Pentateuch. I look forward to 

joining you on this journey. 

 

Peace, Pastor Levi Bollerud 

 

 
           
 

  
 

 

 

March 

Dates to 

Remember ~ 
 

 

 
3/1/23 –Soup 

Suppers begin, 
Worship  
 
3/10/23 – Sr. High 
Youth Gathering; 
Alexandria, MN 
 

 

3/12/23 – 

Reminder to set 
your clocks ahead 
1 hour prior to 
bedtime. 
 

3/19/23 – 
Sonshine Worship 
with Holy 
Communion 
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For January 27-February 20:  

Gifts/Offerings received: $  14,361.65 

Distributions: $18,884.46 
 

 

 
 

GIVE+Online…… 
We invite you to consider our new electronic 

giving program as a way to automate your 

regular weekly offerings.  Electronic giving is 

convenient for you and provides much-needed 

consistency for our church.  There is no cost for 

you to participate. 

To get started you will need to sign up in the link 

on the front page of our website (oslcanby.org)  

or you may call the office 223-5528 for 

assistance. 
 

MARCH WORSHIP ASSISTANT 
 

 
 

Altar Assistant: 
Linda Blackwelder 

 

 

 

Ushers 
Captain: David Snortum – 223-5203 

Todd Stockman Jon Gorder 

Don Verschelde Paul Olson 

Gordon Rangaard 

 

   
 

 6th: Missy Hanson 

 13th: Sonshine 

 20th: Janice Zimmerman 
  27th:   Peggy Sik 

 

 

For February the Eternal Lights burn in the 
Sanctuary and Chapel in loving memory of Alvin 
J. & Inez Olsen.  Given by Curt & Karen Olsen. 

Mission Work 

Our Saviour’s mission church is Iglesia Lutherana Paz y 
Esperanza [Peace and Hope Lutheran Church]. Our 

Mission Calendar will go ½ toward our new mission 
church and ½ to our missionary. 

 
The Mission Calendar is $10 per day and you may 

designate it for birthdays, anniversaries, or any special 
day you may have. 

 
 

Our Saviour’s Lutheran offers a mission opportunity 
for individuals and families to partner in spreading the 
Gospel through financial support of our TV broadcasts.  

Broadcasts may be given in honor or memory of loved 
ones with their names being published in our weekly 
bulletin and our monthly newsletter.  One TV broadcast 

costs $50. 
 

 

February TV Broadcasts 
6th:  The Television/Video Broadcast is in loving  
        memory of Hulda Gehrking’s birthday on  
     February 2nd. Given by Family. 

 

 

*A list of categories where you can designate your 
money when giving Memorials to Our Saviour's 

Lutheran include: 
Altar Fund 

Building Fund 
Campership Fund 

Cemetery Fund 
Cornerstone Fund 

Eternal Lights 
Foundation  

Lutheran Educational Aid Fund (L.E.A.F.) 
Mission Action 

Mission Calendar 
Music Fund 
Organ Fund   

Sunday School 
TEAF (Temporary Emergency Assistance Fund) 

Video Equip/Broadcast/Technology Fund 
WELCA Projects Fund 

Youth 
Or you may give it as: 

Undesignated 
  

Altar Fund 

Mary Christianson 
Campership  

Steve Benson 
Music 

Steve Benson 
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INTERNAL CHURCH STAFF: 
 

Pastor: 

      Levi Bollerud 

Intern Pastor: 

Matthew Rossler 

President of Congregation: 

Dee Benson 

Vice President: 

Beverly Dybsetter 

Congregational Secretary: 

Karen Hacker 

Congregational Treasurer: 
Brenda Lothert 

Organist/Handbell Director: 

Karen Olsen 

Choir Director: 

Dawn Ourada 
 

Custodian:  

Jesse Engesmoe   

Office Manager: 

  Cheryl Norquist 

 

 

2023 COUNCIL BOARD MEMBERS 
 
BOARD OF DEACONS 
Cindy Maras* 2020 
Sherri Grengs* 2020 
Glenda Olsen 
Janice Zimmerman 

2022 
2023 
 

BOARD OF YOUTH EDUCATION 
Kathy Becker 
Jill Winters 
Pam Hanson 
Amanda Appel 
Josie Frank 
Amanda Anderson 

2022 
2022 
2023 
2023 
2023 
2023 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Loren Hacker 
Jeff Grengs 

2022 
2022 

Kerri DeVos 2023 
Rick Olsen 2023 
 
 
 

 
 

  

OSL Foundation 
Mark Fokken 
Mark Whittier 

2022 
2022 

Carol Gorder 2022 
Linda Blackwelder 2022 
Dawn Giese 2022 
  
  

  

Our Saviour’s Lutheran 
Church Council-at-Large 
Minutes of the February 8, 

2023 Meeting 
 

     These are the minutes of the regular, monthly 
meeting of Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church Council at 
Large for Feb. 8, 2023. President Dee Benson called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
     Pastor Levi led a prayer of thanks for the joys and 
gifts of service with the new council, and asked the Lord 
to walk with us in our mission. 
     A sign in sheet was passed for council member 
phones and email addresses. 
     President Benson welcomed the returning and new 
council members, and each person introduced himself. 
     There was no Old Business. 
     In New Business, Pastor Levi shared that his contract 
agreement with the Presbyterian Church is in progress, 
with the intent to begin on the first Sunday in March. 
Pastor Levi will be conducting services at the 
Presbyterian Church on Sundays after the services at 
Our Saviour’s, allowing time for fellowship with OSL 
after the service. He will also conduct funerals, 
weddings, and hospital visits for the Presbyterians. The 
Presbyterian Church is in full communion with the ELCA. 
The beginning term will be a 6 mo. contract. Hopefully, 
OSL will also secure an intern, and Pastor Levi and Bruce 
Wornson will travel to Luther Seminary on Feb. 20 and 
21 to meet potential candidates 
A question was raised about whether Presbyterian 
youth will be included in church activities. Pastor Levi 
feels that they should be invited to participate. 
     A suggestion was made to have the council review 
the Annual Meeting Minutes in February so that they 
are ready for approval by the congregation at the 
Annual Meeting the following January. It is easier to 
think of any additions or corrections that might be 
needed in a shorter time period than a year.  
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After discussion, the minutes will be reviewed by the 
council at the next meeting. It was also suggested that 
they might be published in the monthly newsletter 
following review by the council. 
     Pastor Levi will coordinate the installment of new 
council members at a church service. 
     Boards were instructed to name officers for each 
committee or office from each board including Chair, 
Vice President, Secretary, Stewardship Committee, and 
Personnel Committee, and those positions should be 
shared with the Council. 
     Motion and second to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 
7:12 pm. 
     Respectfully submitted, Karen Hacker 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
     Meeting Minutes from February 8, 2023 
In attendance: Jeff Grengs, Pastor Levi, Dee Benson, 
Rick Olson, Kerri DeVos, Loren Hacker, Mark Fokken 
     Meeting was called to order at 7:20 pm. 
January 2023 minutes were read and approved. 
Board of Trustees is still in need of 1 more board 
member. 
Motions made and seconded to name the following 
positions: 
 Chair: Jeff Grengs 
 Vice-Chair: Loren Hacker 
 Secretary: Kerri DeVos 
 Personnel Committee: Position Open 
 Stewardship Committee: Rick Olson 
Bills were reviewed.  Motion made by Loren, second by 
Kerri to approve the bills as presented.  Discussion on 
financials to bring newly appointed members up to date 
on financials.  Discussion on having an audit of the 
financials done.   
Money counting schedule for the upcoming Sunday’s 
was set. 
Staff Salary – Discussion on staff wages.  Decided that it 
was a task the Personnel Committee should address 
and not the Board of Trustees. 
Other Business: 
Mark brought up the need to eventually replace the 
sprinkler heads.  Tabled for a future meeting.   
     Pastor Levi advised the board that the single door in 
the front of the church needs to have a new lock 
installed.  It locks from the inside, but from the outside 
the lock just keeps turning.  Discussion on who to 
contact to repair.   
 Fairgrounds building-discussion that the window sills 
need to be replaced as they are rotting.  Roof needs to 

be replaced from wind storm in May 2022.  It was 
decided to talk with WELCA about a collaborated effort 
on what should be done.  It was also discussed that 
whatever was decided with WELCA to possibly have a 
discussion with Fair Board about options.   
Check Signers: As newly appointed members of the 
Board of Trustees, Rick Olson and Kerri DeVos will need 
to be added as check signers on all bank accounts.  It 
was decided that Mark Fokken should also be a check 
signer.  Will need to remove Mike Weckwerth from all 
bank accounts. 
     Discussion was had on where money was invested 
for the church.  Mark will bring forward to next meeting 
so newly appointment members know where all the 
investments are for the church. 
     Jeff entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting, 
Loren made the motion, seconded by Rick.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:25 pm. 
     Respectfully submitted, 
Kerri DeVos 
  
BOARD OF DEACONS: 
      Board of Deacons meeting 
Date: February 8 2023 
Deacon Meeting Minutes 
     Attending: 
Sherri Grengs 
Glenda Olson 
Janice Zimmerman 
Cindy Maras 
     Agenda: 
Assign 2023 Board positions: 
Chair:   Cindy Maras 
Secretary:  Sherri Grengs 
Stewardship:  Janice Zimmerman 
Personnel:  Glenda Olson 
     Communion: 
Ash Wednesday February 22 at 7 pm: 
Glenda, Sherri and Cindy 
Sunday February 26:  Sherri, Cindy and Janice 
Sunday March 5:  Glenda, Sherri and Janice 
     Next Council meeting:  Wednesday March 8 2023 
     Respectively Submitted 
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BOARD OF YOUTH EDUCATION: 
     Board of Youth Education Meeting Minutes 
Date: Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
Meeting started at 7:27 pm and adjourned at 8:26 pm 
In attendance: Kathy Becker, Josie Frank, Amanda 
Anderson, Pam Hanson, Amanda Appel and a few 
ladies from Confirmation class -Jadyn, Emily, and Brynn. 
Not in attendance Jill Winters 
Voted for following positions: 
Chair- Kathy Becker made a motion to approve-Amanda 
Anderson and seconded by Pam Hanson 
Vice Chair-Jill Winters made a motion to approve-
Amanda Appel and seconded by Kathy Becker 
Secretary-Amanda Appel made a motion to approve-
Kathy Becker and seconded by Pam Hanson 
Topics of Discussion- 
Looking at doing a lock-in for 1st -6th grade and another 
night for 7th -12th , will look at sports schedule and 
try to do this year. 
Mission Trip has been moved back to 2024. Will need to 
do fundraising for that. 
     Soup Suppers start in March. 
2 soups a week, Pam is attending a meeting Friday 
morning and going to let us know what we 
are in charge of. Possibly finding help for bringing 
desserts and helping serve each Wednesday as in the 
past years. We need to follow up with Jill to see if there 
are email contacts for parents to send out. 
     Fundraising Ideas for 2023 
Kathy found a place in Oklahoma that makes crosses 
and different wall hangings from wood. She will 
bring some pieces to the next meeting to see if that will 
be something to do for Easter or in future. We 
talked about getting 5 pieces made and raffle off, if a 
good turnout for that opening it up for people to 
order. The most expensive part would be shipping items 
from Oklahoma. 
     Kathy had a flyer for selling puffins/pastries, but put 
on hold to find other options. Most local schools 
have been fundraising for them. 
      Amanda Anderson brought up idea to Egg a yard for 
Easter. We would buy Easter eggs, fill with various 
candy and sell to local residents. Amanda A mentioned 
the dance team did this last year and to check 
with them if they are doing it again. 
     Kathy heard of a church/town that would have an 
Auction for yard work, schedule a day/time for buying 
help from youth or adult to help a resident around 
town. If it’s picking up branches, moving snow, or 

any small projects for a certain time. 
     Once we decide which fundraising to do, we would 
like it set up to go to a certain area. If its Sunday 
School curriculum, Mission Trip, Bible camp, Vacation 
Bible School, etc. 
      Amanda Anderson asked about Sunday School and 
revamping to get our youth back. The last year it has 
dropped and not sure why. We talked about getting a 
new curriculum, music for youth to sing, 
projects for youth to do for them to be excited to come 
to Church and Sunday school each week. 
     We planned our first event to get all the youth 
together for a fun day. 
Jump-Start Our Youth at Sylvan for a fun day of 
sledding, fellowship, and fun! It is planned for Sunday 
March 12 from 2-4 We will serve hot chocolate and 
cookies. Kathy is going to follow up with Jill on 
sending out the flyer to all congregation that we have 
emails for. We would have Pastor Levi announce 
in church in the upcoming weeks. 
      Amanda Anderson previously went to a church that 
did newsletters for all congregation to keep them 
updated on things happening. We all agreed that would 
be a great way to get information out there 
for families and get some input. Amanda will work on 
setting up the newsletter and hopefully start 
sending it out in the near future. 
 

 
 

Happy Birthday to all those 

born in March: 
 

1st: 

Patricia Hosek 

Reid Larsen 

Alicia Lee 

Dylan Namken 

Jayda Namken 

Marlys Thomsen 
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3rd: 

Vivian Gehrking 

Leighton Isfeld 
 

4th: 

Damin Eilers 

Taylor Ward 

Kathleen Westphal 
 

5th: 

Arden Eilers 

McCall Groen 

Lori Husby 

Bryan Kraft 
 

6th: 

Jeremy Groehnoff 

Ruth Johnson 

7th: 

Helen Johnson 

Jeffrey Pederson 

Amy Wagner 

McKinley Winter 

8th: 

Seth Herzog 

Tyson Coil 

Jerald Jeramiason 

Jeffrey Negaard 
 

9th: 

Allen Benz 

Kassidy Hanson 

Lorraine Jesme 

Sandra Nelson 

Jesse Engesmoe 

Brooke Kockelman 

11th 

Nancy Gorder 

Tucker Ward 

Grace Smith 

12th 

Joyce Duin 

13th: 

Peyton Cornell 

14th: 

Joseph Hiedeman 
 

16th: 

Rayna Isfeld 

Jody Vernlund 

Abigail Morris 
 

18th: 

Rachel Harding 

Gabrielle Harding 

Cheryl Denelsbeck 

Anthony Nelson 

19th 
 

Cassidy Hunt 

Mya Gorder 

James Winters 

Joe Haugen 

Erin Krause 

22nd: 

Cora Kraft 

Kyla Kraft 
23rd: 

Jonathan Feuerhelm 
24th: 

Sandra Lacek 
 

25th: 
Jocelyn Schwartz 

Jacob Gislason 
 

26th: 
Aaron Bueltel 

Ava Lee 
Tiffany Ochocki 

 

27th:p 
Emma Koenig 
Lynn Steffen 

Charlotte Thompson 
28th: 

Corey Castell 
Wyatt Eilers 
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29th: 
Lyndon Giese 
Carlie Olson 

Juliana Wornson 
 

30th: 
Ryan DeVos 
Terry Haas 

31st: 
Mary Adler 
Karen Eilers 
Torrie Ward 

 
  

 
 

Happy Anniversary in March! 
 

March  
 

1st   

Jill & Mike Anhalt 

19th  

Carol & Jon Gorder 

21st  

Cheryl & Mike Norton 

23rd  

Jean & Richard Kvols 

30th 

Bill & Wendy Krause 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You’s….… 
 

 Look at all the amazing things that God has done this 
past month at Our Saviour’s: communion services, 

special music, baptism, Sonshine worship and many 
other unnamed and unknown ministries.  It takes many 
hearts and hands to do God’s work.  We are truly 
grateful & blessed! 
 

Season’s Greetings! 

What an eventful 2022 it was, finishing 

internship in Canby, MN heading off back to 

Dubuque, IA, it has been a ride and a half.  I 

have forgotten how much work school can be, 

especially if that school is seminary.  The 

classes have been fun, and it has been good to 

see so many of my old classmates again, but I 

was reacquainted with homework.  Gross! (I 

almost prefer the bats!) 

 As many of you may already know, I was 

approved by me seminary professors to begin 

the synod approval process.  The best way I 

can describe it is being told that by a teacher 

you are ready to graduate, but you still have to 
wait for another group of people to acknowledge 

that you are ready.  Nevertheless, my school 

was profoundly impressed with the feedback 

they received from Our Saviour’s, and that 

they noted the great strides I had done during 
my internship.  So, thank you so much! 

Right now, I am starting my final semester of 

my final year.  I have many mixed feelings 

about it, but I think the biggest one is that I 

am ready to be done.  Know that Our Saviour’s 

and all the people of Canby, are never far from 

my mind.  It feels odd to not see all the faces 

I have grown accustom to, but I am always 

saying a prayer for you all. 

 

God bless you all,  

Matthew 
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MEMORIAL 
GARDENS 

On Easter Sunday 
morning, the chancel 
of our church will be 
filled with flowers 

symbolizing new life.  
Our Lord said, “I am the resurrection and the 

Life.” 
We have the faith and the hope that our loved 

ones who have passed away will be raised from the 
dead by the power of Christ. 

Please fill out the following form if you wish to 
remember a loved one through the Memorial 

Gardens. You may either mail it to  
108 Haarfager Ave. N, Canby, MN 56220 or drop it 
off at the church office.  The cost of each plant is 

approximately $25.00.   
Memorials of more or less are graciously accepted. 
Friday, April 3rd is the deadline to have these 

submitted into the office to have information 
printed in the Memorial Gardens Booklet. 

 
In loving memory of:  _____________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________   
 
_________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
Given by:  _______________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 

 

_________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________ 
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 We ask God’s guidance 
and prayers for all those who have special needs: 
Margaret Olsen, Charlotte Thompson, Alta Heise, 
Shirley Saum, Nick Benson, Karen Ouverson 
Pohlen, Kathy Machtemes (Marilyn Rangaard’s 
sister), Bonnie Olson, Aiden Conrad, Natalie 
Dinius, Debra (Haugen) Galecki, Linda Chaney, 
Troy Hoffman, Kara Mortenson, Ken Club, Fred 
Full, Myrna Tesch, Patty McLain (Sherri Full’s 
sister), Lyla Nelson, Nina Benz, Katrina Vick, 
Debbie Cornell, Dane Nordquist, John Cornell, 
Joyce Brouwer, Mary Adler, Robert Kokesh, Fern 
Emmons and granddaughter Gabrielle, Fran 
Beecher, Patricia Hoffman, Bruce Garrels, Karin 
Livermore, Deanna Stephenson, Dean Hedge, 
Sandra Nelson, Sherry Olson, Linda Vlaminck and 
all whom we name before you in our hearts.  May 

God strengthen all who are in need. 

 
 
 
 
 

We continue to pray for the Leaders of the 
Nations, for all the Peacekeeping forces and 
especially for the service men and women 
connected with OSL, both those who remain 
deployed and those who now feel the safety of 
home: Anthony Nemitz, Cody Dinius, Ross Larson, 
Nicole Nelson (granddaughter of Larry & Joanne 

Nelson), Ethan Webster, 
Tony Geier, Ryan Stoks, 
Nicholas Schultz, Tony 
Nelson, Kirk Larson, Ryan 
Otto, Tyson Coil, 
Christopher Oellien, 
Stephanie Geier and Sue 
Behrens.  May God 

continue to strengthen these committed military 
personnel and their families.  If anyone has been 
omitted or you would like to add a name, please 
contact the church office.  We ask God to surround 
them and their loved ones with His love and 
presence. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

What a privilege and opportunity it is to utterly 

come to the end of one's hope — not only to 

run out of answers but to run out of questions. 

To be beyond fighting, to come to that 

suspended animation where we are so 

confused and so weak that we can neither fight 

[nor] run. 

When you come to the end of yourself, you 

find the beginning of God. And there and 

nowhere else, you find the answers you seek. 

You find fulfillment for the longings of your 

soul. 

—Max Anders 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
WELCA NEWS AND NOTES 

                     
 

   All Thrivent benefit members can receive up 
to two $250 grants per year that can be used 
as seed money to purchase project supplies 
and create promotional materials to support an 
activity that meets a need in our community or 
church, a mission project, service activity, or 
educational event. 
     If interested, please contact the church 
office at 507.223.5528 for additional 
information. 
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WELCA NEWS AND NOTES 

 
Mark your calendars!!! 

 

March 16th Regular meeting- 

Fireside room 2p.m. 

 

April 13th               Regular meeting- 

Fireside room 2p.m. 

 

 

We are looking forward to getting started 

with our meetings again!! Put it on your 

calendars to join us in April. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

A God who knows 

It is easy to dismiss or ridicule the idea of God 

on a cross.  But I would have a hard time 

following a philosophical abstraction. At some 

points in our lives, we may need a God who has 

entered our darkest places of uncertainty and 

depression. A God who can comprehend the 

fear of a death without significance. A God who 

knows the silence of God. 

—Michael Gerson 
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Youth News 
 

 

YOUTH/FAMILY   
                                                  SLEDDING            
 

ALL AGES ARE WELCOME TO JOIN US FOR A FUN 
AFTERNOON OF SLEDDING 

 
*Sunday * March 12, 2023 * 2-4 PM* 

 
LET’S COME TOGETHER TO JUMP-START OUR YOUTH 

 

 
  We will meet at Lake Sylvan Sledding Hill at 2 pm for an 
afternoon of sledding, fellowship and fun! Bring your 
sleds and warm winter gear. Hot Cocoa and Cookies will 
be provided! 

 
*No age limit. 

*Children 5th Grade and younger will 
need a parent/guardian over 18 to 

accompany them.  
*Free Hot Cocoa and Cookies.                                           

 
OSL Board of Youth and Education: 

Kathy Becker, Jill Winters, Amanda Appel, Pam Hanson, 
Josie Frank, Amanda Anderson 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Fever Youth 

Retreat  

Grades 2-6 

Friday, April 28-

Sunday, April 30 

Green Lake Bible Camp 
Are you getting the itch for summer?  This is 

the retreat for you!  Join in a weekend full of 

Bible Studies, games, arts and crafts, worships, 
campfires and more.  This retreat is great for 

new campers who want to give camp a try 

before doing a full week.  Our Saviour’s will pay 

$100 towards the $140 fee.  Scholarships 

available upon request.  For more information, 

please contact Cheryl in the office 507-223-

5528.  The registration deadline is April 18! 

 

 

Easter 
Sunday 
Brunch 
The youth 
(3yr olds – 
12th grade) will 

be serving Easter Sunday morning breakfast 
in between services on Sunday, April 9th 
from 7:30a.m.-9:30a.m.  The menu includes 
French toast; sausage; -  scrambled eggs; 
fruit cup; coffee and juice. This event will 
be a free will offering.  Hope to see you 
there! 
We will also have a bake sale to accompany this 

breakfast during the hours of 7:30a.m.-

9:30a.m. or however long the baked goodies 

last.   If you’d like to bring an item for the bake 

sale, and/or help with serving of the breakfast 

please contact a member of the Board of Youth 

Education or Jill in the office. 

Commented [CN1]:  
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 Youth Puzzle & Activity 

 

Slow down and uncover this message and Bible 

verse, using the code below. 
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       March 2023      

Wednesday 

1 

           5:30 p.m.       9th Grade Confirmation 

               5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m.      Soup Supper – Fellowship Hall 

               7:00 p.m.      Wednesday Worship  

Thursday 

2 

                          2:00 p.m.      Hendricks Nursing Home Communion Service 

Friday 

3 

               

               

Saturday 

4 

 

Second Sunday 

in Lent 

5 

                             8:30 a.m.       Coffee Bar open prior to church  

                 9:00 a.m.       Worship with Holy Communion 

                10:00 a.m.      Sunday School   

                10:10 a.m.       Coffee Talk 

Monday 

6 

                             

Pastor Levi– Pitchfork & Hay                 

Tuesday 

7 

     2:00p.m.           Women’s Circle in the Fireside Room                       

Pastor Levi– Pitchfork & Hay                 

Wednesday 

8 

              5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m.      Soup Supper – Fellowship Hall 

                          7:00 p.m.       Midweek Lenten Worship 

                          7:30 p.m.       Council at Large Meeting-immediately following worship 

Pastor Levi– Pitchfork & Hay – return in afternoon.                 

Thursday 

9 

              

Friday 

10 

5:30p.m.-5:00p.m. Saturday -Sr. High Youth Gathering-Luther Crest Bible Camp,                                                                                   

Alexandria, MN 

Saturday 

11 

             5:30p.m.Friday-5:00p.m.-Sr. High Youth Gathering-Luther Crest Bible Camp, 

Alexandria, MN 

Reminder to set your clocks back 1 hour ahead going to bed   

                         Daylight Saving Time 

 Third Sunday 

in Lent 

12 

                

                             8:30 a.m.       Coffee Bar open prior to church  

                 9:00 a.m.       Sonshine Worship with Holy Communion 

                10:00 a.m.      Sunday School   

                10:10 a.m.       Coffee Talk                

Monday 

13 

                             Pastor’s Sabbath – Office Hours: 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 

 

Tuesday 

14 

            

Wednesday 

15 

                 5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m.      Soup Supper – Fellowship Hall  

                 5:30 p.m.       9th Grade Confirmation         

                      7:00 p.m.     Midweek  Lenten Worship 

  

http://www.oslcanby.org/


www.oslcanby.org                           The Visitor 

 

Thursday 

16 

                   WELCA meeting 2:00p.m. 

Friday 

17 
                                 

Saturday 

18 

  

Fourth Sunday 

in Lent 

19 

                            8:30 a.m.       Coffee Bar open prior to church  

                 9:00 a.m.       Worship with Holy Communion 

                10:00 a.m.      Sunday School   

                10:10 a.m.       Coffee Talk    

 

Monday 

20 

                             First Day of Spring 

                  Pastor’s Sabbath – Office Hours: 9:00a.m.-3:00p.m. 

                              9:00 a.m.        Quilting                                          

    Tuesday 

21 

                  10:00 a.m.      Prairie Conference Monthly Gathering 

Wednesday 

22 

                              5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m.      Soup Supper – Fellowship Hall  

                7:00 p.m.     Midweek  Lenten Worship                   

Thursday 

23 

 

                   April Newsletter articles due                                                      

Friday 

24 

 

                         April Newsletter Assembled 

                Saturday 

25 

                             

 

          Fifth Sunday 

          in Lent 

           26 

                            8:30 a.m.       Coffee Bar open prior to church  

                 9:00 a.m.       Worship with Holy Communion   

                 10:00 a.m.      Sunday School   

                 10:10 a.m.       Coffee Talk   

Monday 

27 

          Pastor’s Sabbath – Office Hours 9a-3p                 
 

Tuesday 

28 

             

 

Wednesday 

29 

 5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m.      Soup Supper – Fellowship Hall  

               7:00 p.m.     Midweek  Lenten Worship                   

Thursday 

30 

                   

                   

Friday 

31 

 

                                                                              

http://www.oslcanby.org/


 

 

               

 


